Williamson County ESD No. 1
9218 Anderson Mill Road	
Austin, Texas 78729

May 20, 2020 Board of Directors meeting minutes

Present:  Adam Bryant, Laurie Golding, Mack Sherrod, Steve Rundell, and John Lenz.
Absent:   
Guests:   Don Allman, John Kiracofe and Brad Landi.

Meeting called to order by President Bryant at 6:38pm with a quorum present.

Minutes from the April 15, 2020 meeting was presented for approval.
Motion was made by Mack Sherrod to approve with a second by Laurie Golding. 
Motion approved 5 - 0.

Public comments or communications: None.

Old Business:	

1. Mack Sherrod stated if the investment report was bad last month, this one is worse. Due to the current economic climate, there just aren’t any worthwhile investment opportunities. The $250,000.00 East West Bank CD did mature and was reinvested with East West Bank. Patterson and Associates advises the best place to put funds currently is in TexPool Prime. Mr. Sherrod did transfer $1,000,000.00 from TexPool account 1 to TexPool Prime.

New Business

1.	Don Allman presented the audit for year ending December 31, 2019. Mr. Allman did a comparison of the 2018 to 2019 figures and explained the changes that occurred. He informed the Board he did not identify any deficiencies in internal control over financial reporting and complimented the Board on their management and investment practices.  After discussion Laurie Golding made the motion to accept the audit as presented with a second from Steve Rundell. Motion approved 5 – 0. John Kiracofe will deliver a copy of the audit to the Williamson County Judge.

2. Chief Landi presented a sample of the floor tile he is recommending for the station bedrooms. The carpet in the bedrooms is 10 years old and needs to be replaced. He is recommending tile as opposed to carpet for cleanliness and maintenance reasons. The cost is $6,085.00. He also brought up the resurfacing the stained concrete floor in the kitchen/dayroom area. This would be a more involved process and would require the staff to relocate for several days. After discussion, Chief Landi was instructed to get bids on resurfacing that area as well as the classroom and entry hallway. 

3. Next regular meeting is scheduled for June 17, 2020 at 6:30pm.

4. There being no further business, Laurie Golding made the motion to adjourn at 7:00pm with a second from Mack Sherrod. Motion approved 5 – 0.



Steven Rundell
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secretary

